Avonwick and North Huish Community Hall Project

Wednesday 30th April 2014 3pm

Minutes
Present: 

Committee members: Paul Tyler (PT), Lisette Granados (LG),  Liz Rider (LR),  

Apologies: Cllr.Rob Steer (Cllr. RS) Visitors: Bruce Brunning, David Kinross (DK)
Abbreviations used: Avonwick and North Huish Community Hall Project (ANHCHP), Community Council of Devon (CCD) Parish Council (PC) Play Park (PP) South Hams District Council (SHDC) Action Point (AP)

1. Chairs Welcome


The Chairman welcomed members to the meeting
2. Apologies


Apologies received from Bruce Brunning, Cllr. Rob Steer and David Kinross (CCD), .
3. Minutes of last meeting held on 26th March 2014
The MINUTES of the meeting held on 26th March 2014 were approved and Signed
4. Matters arising


None
5. Correspondence
· Katie Revile Community Development Officer from South Hams CVS sent a letter and offered advice or information about funding opportunities for the community hall project.
~ ~ ~

6. Steering Group governance and associated documents

· Declaration of Trust 
Content has been finalised and approved. The document is ready for signature of trustees and witnesses. Document to circulate for witness signatures to PT, LR and LG
· Constitution 
Amendments has been completed and approved. PT, LR and LG signed the document. 
AP: RS to sign at next meeting.

The committee would like to thank LG for all the work that she had put into preparing the governance documents.

7. ANHCHP Bank Account update

· LR reported that the paperwork had now been received to set up the bank account after a lengthy process. 
AP: LG will need to visit Lloyds Bank to witness signature in front of bank staff. 

AP LG to visit Lloyds Bank and then deliver document to PT to complete the signatures. 

AP: PT to deliver document back to LR 

Administration of the bank account will be via internet and emails, the committee will receive a cheque book and debit card, and quarterly statements. Direct debits into the account are quarterly. PT suggested that it may be more advantageous to allow for payments in on a monthly basis. LR informed the group that the arrangements were only provisional and can be changed once the account is approved by Lloyds and officially formed.
8. Funding 

· Parish Council

It was suggested that a letter to the PC, for inclusion in their meeting of 6th May 2014, is written to ask if they would re-consider providing financial assistance towards the consultation evening from the community fund account. 

AP: LG to write a letter to the Clerk of the PC for inclusion in the meeting of the 6th May 2014 and to request a formal reply.  A letter from the PC would help support other funding applications if the PC can assist financially either in part or full or indeed if the decision is that no assistance is available. 
· Devon and Cornwall Housing
LG tried several times to email and contact Wayne Johnson re the community grant of £250 promoted in their Spring newsletter however it would appear that he has now left DCH. A new contact was provided by DCH and LG will contact them to find out who oversees the grant. 
AP: LG to contact DCH and once a contact has been identified enquire about applying for the grant. 

· Locality Funding

LG contacted by letter and phone Cllr. Robert Vint. Cllr Robert Vint informed LG that the locality funding available had been reduced by three quarters however advised that we complete and submit the application if the amount is of a small size. Funding application for the locality fund to be completed by PT and DK at the next meeting once funding requirements for the consultation and survey costs have been identified.  

. 
9. Report back from Meetings or Courses attended

· LG attended a CVS networking meeting at Rattery Village Hall on Tuesday 1st April highlighting community development projects. Representatives of projects, community self-build housing, gave an overview of their experiences and offered key valuable advice; community support and proactive communication with the planning authority. 

10. Action Points from last meeting - update

AP1: LG to write a letter to SHDC requesting a letter to verify the community interest expressed in the survey that resulted in the provision of land availability for a village hall and play area. PT gave LG further details of the contact at SHDC and LG.
Pending: 
AP2: LG to fill in and circulate the documents, Declaration of Trust and Constitution, to LR and PT. 

Completed

AP3: LG to call The Princes Countryside Trust re: Rural Isolation criteria information.

Pending

AP4: DK to inform LG when the new ‘Awards for All’ Application paperwork is available.

Pending

AP5: LG to email the Parish Clerk so that he can forward an email asking Mrs Seager-Berry for a quote for a suggested donation to the Church (including expected utility and caretaker costs)  and if Insurance for a public event is included.

Completed- The committee was informed by Mrs Seager-Berry that:
Tables are available together with a portable WC

Refreshments and food would not be allowed
All electrical items would need to be tested by the church electrician

The community hall group would need to provide their own public liability insurance

AP6: LG to email Cllr. Vint Re: funding availability to support community consultation.

Completed

AP7: DK said that he would provide a receipt for the ‘Fund it Build it’ event.
Pending
AP8: LG to contact the Tennis Club to arrange for an ANHCHP representative to attend their next committee meeting

Completed- LG received a very positive response from the secretary, Jane Dunn, and 

AP: PT will attend their next meeting on 3rd May 2014

11. Planning for the Consultation event and Survey
· Venue and date 

The group looked at options for a venue to hold the residents consultation meeting with the first choice being St James Church in Avonwick. However there are limitations in using the church so LG informed the committee that she had contact Karen at the Avon Inn. There is a marquee, services and electric. LG is waiting for a quote from Karen to provide refreshments and food. The date suggested during the meeting was mid-June on a Monday, Tuesday or Wednesday. LG to contact the Avon Inn re the quote and suggest a date in June, Wednesday 18th June, for the consultation evening.
· Residents Evening Consultation

Suggested speakers David Kinross and one other. LG to ask DK to arrange the 2nd speaker from his contacts amongst communities who have successfully completed a village hall project.
Equipment: projector, flipcharts (perhaps from the Old Schools Centre in South Brent)

Attendees; it was suggested that residents could fill in their details so that there is a record of their attendance. 

Activity: to collect ideas and suggestions. Ideas to be discussed with DK at the next meeting to ensure they are the best available and are workable. The results of the activity would be included in the residents survey.

· Residents Consultation evening –Promotion

Parish Magazine  - AP: LG to follow up for inclusion in time for mid- June
Radio Devon and What’s on (monthly) in South Brent AP: LR to follow up when the details are finalised.

· Residents Survey

LG reported that the costs involved in the residents survey may be quite high compared with the estimates that the committee were anticipating and would not be covered by the small funding applications. Advice for the next meeting sought by DK as quotes for this provision are still pending. PT suggested that the survey would be best delivered to residents within a week after the consultation evening. 

12. Action Points

AP1: LG to write a letter to SHDC requesting a letter to verify the community interest expressed in the survey that resulted in the provision of land availability for a village hall and play area. PT to provide some draft wording to assist with this action point.
AP2: LG to call The Princes Countryside Trust re: Rural Isolation criteria information.

AP3: DK to inform LG when the new ‘Awards for All’ Application paperwork is available.

AP4: DK said that he would provide a receipt for the ‘Fund it Build it’ event.

AP5: PT will attend the Avon Dale tennis and Croquet Club’s next committee meeting on 3rd May 2014

AP6: RS to approve the committee’s constitution
AP7: PT and LG will need to visit Lloyds Bank to witness signatures in front of bank staff. 

AP8: LG to write a letter to the Clerk of the PC for inclusion in the meeting of the 6th May 2014. This is to find out if there is any available funding from the PC community fund to assist with the expenses for the community consultation evening.
AP9: LG to contact DCH and once a contact has been identified enquire about applying for the grant. 

AP10: LG to contact the Parish Magazine for an ad for the consultation evening to include in time for mid- June

AP11 LG to contact the Avon Inn re the quote and suggest a date in June, Wednesday 18th June, for the consultation evening.
AP12 LG to deliver locality funding application form to PT 
AP13 LG to ask DK to arrange the 2nd speaker from his contacts amongst communities who have successfully completed a village hall project.
13. Any other business 
· LG received a letter from Bruce Brunning from the Turtley Corn Mill apologising for not being able to attend the meeting.  Also due time of year Bruce is so busy at work and therefore attendance of future meetings would be irregular so he regrettably will not be able to attend any further meetings. Bruce wished the project all the best and would make sure in the future that the committee has space at the Turtley for any committee meetings in the future.

The committee wish to thank Bruce for all his contributions and support in the initial stages of setting up  together with ideas about the project.
14. Next Meeting date and time

Tuesday 13th May 2014 at 2 pm Paul Tyler’s House.
End Time: 5.45pm
